From: James Finch [mailto:James.Finch@suffolk. gov.uk] 
Sent: Friday, September 1, 2017 3:53 PM
To: office.swfwi@gmail.com
Subject: re: Invisible Disabilities - Blue Badges and Passenger Transport
Importance: High
 To:   Gt Ashfield and Badwell Ash WI,
 Dear Mrs ? Peake (sorry I cannot read the signature),
 Thank you for your recent letter (copy attached).
 Blue Badges
 Suffolk County Council’s Blue Badge team welcomes and encourages applications from anyone who feels they might be eligible for a Blue Badge.  We work closely alongside our social care teams and local Macmillan and Hospice teams who promote the service we offer.  The team is also able to provide telephone support to anyone who is unsure of the eligibility criteria.
All applications are assessed against the guidance which is provided to us by the Department for Transport.  This guidance states the aim of the scheme is to help disabled people with severe mobility problems to access goods and services, by allowing them to park closer to their destination.  The applicant must have a permanent and substantial disability which means they are unable to walk or have very considerable difficulty walking to be eligible for a Blue Badge.  Unfortunately at the present time conditions such as Crohn’s disease, mental health illness, ME and autism in themselves do not qualify an individual for a Blue Badge.  A change in legislation around severe cognitive conditions would be welcomed, as we receive regular feedback from family and relatives who are caring / supporting such individuals who can experience severe danger when out in public if they experience an episode that impacts their mobility.
If you require any further information regarding Blue Badges, please do not hesitate to contact Kim Maynard, on 01473 265377 (kim.maynard@suffolk.gov.uk)
 Bus Services
 Bus services in London operate under a different legislative framework and as such initiatives such as “Please offer me a seat” can be instigated by the Mayor of London through Transport for London.  Outside London services are deregulated and we have no direct powers to introduce a similar scheme.
 
However, we do recognise the need to ensure that barriers to accessing transport are removed wherever possible.  Some bus companies in Suffolk operate their own voluntary schemes which allow customers to tailor a pre-printed card to show to the driver.  This allows any issues to be communicated in a discreet way, respecting confidentiality and the feelings of the customer.  These are a simple but effective way to help passengers enjoy a more comfortable journey, they are available free of charge by download from the company websites and I have included some links to these, below.  Whilst these are for specific companies, they could be used with any bus company.
 http://www.ipswichbuses.co.uk/ assets/care_cards.pdf 
https://www.firstgroup.com/ uploads/node_images/Safe_ Journey_Card.pdf 
https://www.firstgroup.com/ uploads/node_images/Better_ Journey_card.pdf
I hope the above information helps and thank you again for taking the time to write to me.
 
Yours sincerely,
James

James Finch
Cabinet Member for Highways and Transport
Suffolk County Councillor - Stour Valley
Tel: 01473 265083 (Office) or 07545 423796 (Mobile)
Email: james.finch@suffolk.gov.uk
